
TO:  Mayor Althoff and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:  Hire officer position  

 

DATE:  July 12, 2022 

 
BACKGROUND 

 

At the May 3, 2022 City Council Meeting, the City Council approved the hiring a replacement for 

the open position created by resignation of Officer TerBeest.  At the June 7, 2022 City Council 

Meeting the City Council approved making a conditional officer to a finalist selected by the 

Police Commission.    

 

On June 13, 2022 a conditional offer was extended to Donavan Barr.  The Police Commission 

will be meeting on July 13, 2022 and receive an update and consider making a recommendation 

to the City Council.   

 

Because this memo is being written before the Police Commission meets, to be included on the 

City Council Agenda, I do not have what their decision is at this time.  If the Police Commission 

does not have a recommendation for the City Council to consider I will request that this item be 

pulled and tabled for a future meeting.   

 

If recommended the starting wage would be grade 10/step 1.   

   

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

Request a motion and approval to make final offer and hire Donovan Barr as a full-time officer.   

 


